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Having completed my second year as Chair it has once again been very busy.   

The Board of Directors has met each month, except for July and August (2023) 
and February (2024).   

The Directors on the Board have been very influential in replacing our Auxiliary 
uniforms which were presented to members at the Christmas Luncheon.  Although 
there were some issues regarding comfort and usability with the new uniforms the 
membership worked together to ease the discomfort. 

In partnership with the Foundation, we once again operated the Smile Cookie 
campaign for Tim Horton’s.  This was a fun, active, and productive event for all who 
volunteered, raising significant funds for the Digital Imaging Campaign.   

Our Tag Day in June and Cookie Delight in December were also very successful, 
under the leadership of Susan Bionda.  The Christmas Wish incentive was won by 
the Food and Services Department in December.   

All of our Bylaws were revised in September 2023.  This was a necessary action as 
the Auxiliary is now incorporated. There were many changes in titles, descriptions, 
etc., that needed to be rewritten. 

In my role as Chair, I served on the MAHC Visioning Sessions with Tenzing which 
led to our new “Made in Muskoka Healthcare” motto.  This happened in concert 
with the Capital Redevelopment Committee of which I was a representative for the 
Lobby User group.   

I am very proud to have received the Ontario Volunteer Service Award in August.  
The event was fun and inspiring as we were able to witness those volunteers in the 
community who have been volunteering for MANY, MANY years.    

Respectfully submitted 

Susan Love 

 


